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MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL REMOTE MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 10th March 2021 AT 7.30PM IN THE LEIGH PARISH 
Present: Cllr J. Arkell (Chair), Cllr L. Glazebrook, Cllr P. Hooton and Cllr Morton.
In attendance:   K. Tilling (Parish Clerk), Cllr Awford and 5 members of the public. 
1. Welcome and Apologies: 
Apologies were received from Cllr Mary Chandler.  Belated apologies from Cllr Arkell for not making the last meeting due to Internet problems. The restrictions caused by the coronavirus are still on-going which means that there are no physical meetings at present. When restrictions are lifted it may be possible for the Parish Council to return to physical meetings. These regulations require the council to offer remote access to meetings until 7th May 2021 or earlier if the government repeals the legislation 
2. Declarations of Interest:
There were no declarations of interest.
3. To formally approve the Minutes of the last meeting:
The minutes from the previous remote meeting on 10th February 2021 were approved. Proposed by Cllr Morton and seconded by Cllr Hooton. All were unanimous.
4. To discuss planning department consultations and consider responses for the following:
21/00101/FUL: Wellcroft Farm, The Leigh, Gloucester.  Erection of side, rear and front extensions.
This application is considered against TBC planning policy HOU6 in the TBC Local Plan to 2011 and will be replaced by HOU3 when the TBC revised Plan is eventually adopted. HOU6 (HOU3) contcentrates on the retention, repair and refurbishment of existing dwellings in the countryside.  The three main planning ‘material considerations’ were applied to this application; namely size and location, how it will function and its relationship with its immediate surroundings. Further minor considerations were then added. The proposed plans for this dwelling show a massive house but as there is a lack of any useful sizes on the drawings it is impossible to calculate the growth accurately. Majority of people do not have access to A1 paper nor a scale rule. 
Various comments during the meeting include the following: not in keeping with the other houses in the village, the balcony seeks to overlook a neighbouring property so could infringe privacy issues. The design looks to fill the complete plot as it is very close to the boundaries so raises questions about access to the rear garden, what is left of it.  The house design is interesting but not appropriate for this setting.  

The Parish Council are aware of the green lane next to the property and it will be for the owner to establish whether they have pedestrian or vehicle access over this land and need to investigate this further. The Parish Council will contact the local PROW officer as well. The quality of the drawings is questionable – North is pointing in the wrong direction, together with the ground floor and first floor drawings not matching up, but this could be because of a large first floor terrace that is not clearly identified. As this is a full application, the Parish Council would expect to see detail on windows, walls, colours and materials for proposed balcony. 
In conclusion, the proposal over looks and over shadows its neighbours. Its size and location are at odds with the village. Access to the plot may be considerably compromised due to the size of the lane it is on.  Any damaged caused by delivereies or actual building work on site will need to be repaired at this home oweners expense.  The Parish Council are unanimous in their objection to the current proposals for the redevelopment of this house.

Rescheduled :  APP/G1630/W/20/3257625 (20/00140/OUT): Appeal against Non-Deteremination of an application for Planning Permission in relation to an Outline application for up to 150 dwellings, associated infrastructure, ancillary facilities, open space and landscaping. Construction of a new vehicular and pedestrian access from the A38 and pedestrian access to the A4019 on Land Off A38, Coombe Hill, Gloucester, Gloucestershire.

The Parish Council have written to PINS and submitted additional comments are reported at the last parish Council meeting.  The Appeal hearing is now due to start on Monday 22nd March 2021 and scheduled to last all week. Cllr Arkell, Colin Withers and Andy Eagles have all confirmed that they will speak at the hearing.  It will be possible to watch/listen to the hearing without having to log a request in advance with PINS.  The clerk will circulate the details once they have been made public.  The Parish Council have been made aware that the developers are looking to reduce their infrastructure contributions in any way they can.  The original application for the 40 houses has not been granted planning permission because it was not able to meet all the required criteria.  Aspects such as flooding, drainage, environmental impact, traffic and unacceptable design of an urban estate development in a rural ‘ribbon’ build layout have all failed to be satisfactorily addressed by the developers. TBC’s failure to show a five year housing supply was subject to a recent appeal decision. It is thought  that the appellant is also likely to use this information to support their appeal.  The Parish Council would like to encourage people to login and listen to the appeal if possible.

5. Matters arising from previous minutes.
Nothing from the previous meeting in February.
6. To formally approve any year end invoices .
The end of the financial year is rapidly approaching so any invoices that need to be included in the 2020/2021 financial year must be handed to the RFO to ensure that payment is made before 31st March 2021.  Permission to pay the clerks salary, extra hours and office expenses; GAPTC membership, purchase and installation of the dog bins and upgrade of the website were all approved.  
7. Any other business.
Allotments – new contracts have been drafted. A bundle of old paperwork has been handed to the clerk.  The old and new contracts are the same ensuring that allotment holders are responsible for cutting the hedges. The Parish Council have been contacted by a couple wishing to rent a plot.  Current tenants are happy to continue for the year so a waiting list has now been started.

Cllr Awford provided feedback on the EIP.

Highways have cleared a pathway from Evington to Pancake Lane.  22 potholes have been logged in the Leigh Village and are due to be repaired.  The work to clear drains is being coordinated by Chris Hawkins at Highways.

Leigh Poor Charties own a field part way down the canal. It was suggested that the old paperwork needs to be collated so that there is a clear record of it.
Meeting closed 20:08
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